THE HOLY FAMILY OF JESUS, MARY, AND JOSEPH
Sunday, December 29, 2013
CONFESSIONS – ½ hr. before Saturday & Sunday Masses.

​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​Fr. Brian Gross
842-3505






 Marella (Secretary) 444-4093

PO Box 670







                         Bulletin deadline Wednesday

Watford City, ND 58854                     
        


          Prayer Chain: Kathy Johnson 770-5503

MASSES:
Mon.   30   No Mass
Tues.   31   6:00 P.M.  For The Members Of Epiphany and Our Lady of Consolation




 Alexander 
Wed.     1 10:00 A.M.  Holy Day of Obligation – Mary Mother of God – For + Amelia Rose Ruggles                    
     




 Watford City
Thur.     2   9:00 A.M.  For + Douglas Duffield
Fri.        3   9:00 A.M.  For + Jacob Quale    

Sat.       4    5:30 P.M.  For +  Howard & Norma Wehrung          


             Watford City     




GREETERS:  Larry & Vicky Schaff 




READER:
Lucille Broderson




SERVERS:
Zachary Wahus

Sun.      5  8:30 A.M.   For The Members of Epiphany and Our Lady of Consolation 


             Alexander




READER:
Ray Mrachek
   
    10:45 A.M.   For + Mr. & Mrs. Adolph Michel


              Watford City




GREETERS:
Jerry & Carol Garman 
 



READER:
Bill Liebel
 



SERVERS:
Joseph Meuchel, Olivia Gronos     




EM:

Sarah Billing, Joseph Meuchel




COUNTERS:  Steve & Sandy Meyer
            BULLETIN ANNOUNCEMENTS
STEWARDSHIP THOUGHT:  Christian stewardship trains us to become aware that God is the ultimate giver of the gifts we have.  Our gift to God should be “from the top” – not what may be left over.

HOLY DAY OF OBLIGATION:  January 1st is a Holy Day of Obligation, please note Mass will be in Alexander on December 31 at 6:00 p.m. and in Watford City on January 1st at 10:00 a.m.  Please plan on attending one of these Mass times. 

WOE:  Will meet on Monday, January 6 at 7:00 p.m. in the Parish Hall.

KC’S:  Will meet on Tuesday, Jan. 7 in the Parish Hall following the evening Mass. 
EPIPHANY RELIGIOUS ARTICLES:  If anyone would like to purchase any religious articles located in the 

display case in the Parish Hall, please contact Carla Sorenson at 842-2359.  Some of the items are backpack pulls, medals, key chains, visor clips, guardian angel pictures, rosaries, crucifixes, special orders are available.  
CONTRIBUTIONS:  Last week contributions in Watford City totaled $4,158.50.  Thank you!

The beauty of the home is order;

The blessing of the home is contentment;

The glory of the home is hospitality;

The crown of the home is godliness.

ttp://intimatecelebs.com/celebs/janis_godlewski/janis_godlewski_724990361_l_q5iUOSk.jpgANNULMENTS:  The Tribunal of the Diocese of Bismarck assists Bishop David D. Kagan D.D., P.A., J.C.L., in his ministry to serve the people of our diocese.  As a part of this ministry, our tribunal staff is made available to assist divorced Catholic and non-Catholic persons who may be seeking clarity and/or an explanation about the annulment process.  In order to begin the process, it is recommended that you meet with a tribunal auditor.  The purpose of the meeting would be to get a general overview of the basis for an annulment and to obtain the paperwork necessary to get

the process started.  An auditor travels to Dickinson to serve this Deanery area approximately three times a year (spring-summer-fall) to meet with interested individuals.  An auditor will be in Dickinson on April 16-17.  If you have any questions or wish to schedule an appointment, please call 1-701-222-3035 (ext. 118) or toll free at 1-877-405-7435.  

involve as many parishioners as needed for our Church dinner.  But if you did not get contacted, you may still place a monetary donation into the collection basket marked “WOE” to help cover the cost of food and meat.  Thank you very much.  

Also, please check the kitchen area for any bowls that may be yours.

NEW MEMBERS:  If you and your family are new to the Parish, please complete a form located at the back of the Church.  Forms can be placed in the collection basket.  Also, if anyone is interested in helping to Greet, Read be a Eucharist Minister or Count, please contact Marella at 444-4093.
PRAYER CHAIN:  Kathy Johnson will be updating the Prayer Chain for Epiphany, if you are interested in having your name included on the list, please contact her at 770-5503.    

EPIPHANY YOUNG ADULTS:  This Friday evening, Nov. 9 at 7 p.m. we will be having our first gathering for the newly formed Epiphany Young Adults.  Fr. Gross will be giving a talk on traditional marriage and “same-sex” marriage.  We will be having these gatherings every couple of months for the purpose of growing as a Catholic Community and growing in our Catholic Faith.   Snacks and beverages will be provided by the Parish, so there is no need to bring anything.  Jeff & Val Kummer have generously volunteered to host at their house.  We will be meeting in their garage, which is heated, to make sure we have plenty of room.  After the talk is over there will be time for questions and then time to get to know one another better.  Childcare will be provided at Jeff & Val’s house.  Directions: 2887 123rd C Ave NW – Go East on ND 23 past the golf course and turn North onto Hwy 1806 (turn at the cemetery).  Go 1.75 miles North on Hwy 1806 and then turn left onto scoria road.  The house has a black roof with green siding.
MOPS:  (Mothers of Preschoolers) meets the first and third Tuesday’s of each month from 9-11 A.M. at the Wesleyan Church.  MOPS is for mothers with children in kindergarten or younger.  For more information email watfordcitymops@gmail.com or call Valerie Kummer at 701-570-1201. 

DEAR PARISHIONERS:  I will be leaving for silent retreat Sunday afternoon.  Each year Church law requires that a priest make a spiritual retreat.  This year the Diocese is offering a retreat from January 21-29 at Assumption Abbey in Richardton, ND.  The retreat is held in silence so I am not able to speak or consume any sort of media – phone, internet, TV, etc.  I will be praying four holy hours a day in addition to meeting with a spiritual director for an hour a day.  God very clearly reveals himself in those moments of intense silence.  Please pray for me while I am on retreat and I will certainly be praying for you each day.  Know that the fruits of God’s grace that I receive on retreat are always for the purpose of ultimately nourishing your growth in holiness and relationship with God.  After retreat is over on Tuesday,

I will travel to Bismarck for the investiture of the new Monsignors at the Cathedral.  In case of emergencies please contact Fr. Paul Eberle in Mandaree.  His rectory number is 701-759-3412 and cell phone is 701-425-6582.  

ANNULMENTS:  The Tribunal of the Diocese of Bismarck assists Bishop David D. Kagan D.D., P.A., J.C.L., in his ministry to serve the people of our diocese.  As a part of this ministry, our tribunal staff is made available to assist divorced Catholic and non-Catholic persons who may be seeking clarity and/or an explanation about the annulment process.  In order to begin the process, it is recommended that you meet with a tribunal auditor.  The purpose of the meeting would be to get a general overview of the basis for an annulment and to obtain the paperwork necessary to get the process started.   An auditor travels to Dickinson to serve this Deanery area approximately three times a year (spring-summer-fall) to meet with interested individuals.  An auditor will be in Dickinson on Tuesday/Wednesday, September 18 & 19 and in Minot on October 2 & 3. If you have any questions or wish to schedule an appointment, please call 701-222-3035 ext. 118 or toll free at 1-877-405-7435. 

PARISH ROME PILGRIMAGE:  This Thursday night, Feb. 14 at 7 p.m. Jerome Richter from the University of Mary will be visiting to give a presentation on the history of the Church in Rome.  He is a very gifted teacher and presenter and he will have much information to share with you.  After the presentation he will have information and answer any questions on the parish Rome pilgrimage we are doing in coordination with the University of Mary.  The leaders of this pilgrimage will be Msgr. James Shea, president of the University of Mary and Jerome Richter, director of Public Affairs for the University.  If you plan on attending the Rome pilgrimage it is very important that you attend this meeting.  If possible, please bring your deposit and registration form as well.  The spots are filling up very fast and a waiting list will start soon. 

STEWARDSHIP THOUGHT:  Stewardship is an important concept for our spiritual growth as Catholics.  It is a way of thanking God for all of the Lord’s blessings by returning to God a portion of the time, talent, and treasure we have received.

